
 
North Carolina Association of Chiefs of Police 

 
                          Performance and Wellness Program Grant - Year 2 

Frequently Asked Questions 
 
1. ​ When can my agency apply for this grant? 

The grant application period is from April 1, 2025 to June 30, 2025.  
The application will be posted on the NCACP website. 

 
2.​ If my agency applied and received the grant in Year 1, is my agency  
   ​ eligible for the grant in Year 2? 

Yes.  An agency that received the grant in Year 1 has priority to ​
receive the grant in Year 2, though the agency must still submit an 
application.  The grant applications will be reviewed by the grant 
committee in the order in which they are received. 

 
3.​ If my agency did not apply or receive the grant in Year 1, can we 

still apply for the grant in Year 2? 
Yes.  All agencies are encouraged to apply for the grant in Year 2.  
Even if all the agencies that received the grant in Year 1 apply and 
receive the grant in Year 2, there will still be funds available for 
additional agencies, though we do recommend you apply as soon as 
possible because funds are expected to be exhausted.   
 

4.​ Are there additional requirements for those agencies that received 
the grant in Year 1, when applying for the grant in Year 2? 
Yes.  If any question in the Year 2 application under “Section 1: 
Primary Requirements for Applicants” was answered in the Year 1 
application as “Commit to….” the agency must advise the progress 



they made in Year 1.  Example:  Your agency checked the box 
“Commit to establishing a Chaplain Program”.  Your agency must 
indicate what progress was made in establishing this program in the 
Year 2 application.   

 
5.  ​ When will my agency be notified if they are awarded the grant? 
​ The grant committee will begin reviewing applications before the 

applications close on June 30, 2025, though agencies will not be 
notified of being awarded the grant until after the closing of 
applications.  The first award notifications should go out within the 
first two weeks of July, 2025. 

 
6.​ If my agency was awarded the grant in Year 1, must we submit the 

application for the same program as Year 1? 
No.  Your agency may choose to use another company or develop 
another program.  If a change is made, it must fall within the 
original guidelines of the Performance and Wellness Program.   
 

7.​ Are there any deadlines for receiving the grant award in Year 2? 
​ Yes.   

A.​ The application for Year 2 must be completed and submitted 
by June 30, 2025.  

B. ​ When an agency has been notified they have been awarded the 
grant they will have 30 days to sign and return the Acceptance 
Agreement to the NCACP Performance and Wellness Grant 
Manager. 

​ C.​ When an agency has been notified they have been 
awarded the grant, they will have 90 days to request 
reimbursement of funds awarded.   

 
8. ​ Who can I contact if I have any questions concerning this grant  

Program? 
Please contact Grant Manager Steven Combs: 
​ Phone:  919.622.7524  (Please leave a message) 
​ Email:  scombs@ncacp.org 


